
 
 

   

 

 

 

PORTS AND YACHTING DIRECTORATE 

 

NOTICE TO MARINERS No 39 of 2023 
 

Our Ref: TM/PYD/87/01 

 

 

22 November 2023 

 

 

 

Amendment to Notice to Mariners No 04 of 2023 re Archaeological Zones at Sea – 

Superintendence of Cultural Heritage (Consolidated list January 2023) 
 

 

Reference is made to Notice to Mariners No 04 of 2023. 

 

The Ports and Yachting Directorate, Transport Malta, notifies mariners and owners of 

vessels about the amendment and addition of the following to Notice to Mariners No 04 

of 2023. 

 

Amend the co-ordinates where Spitfire is laid to: 

 

Off San Blas Bay (Gozo) 

 

Spitfire  36° 03’.539 N           014° 19’.344 E 150 m 

 

Insert an additional Archaeological Zone: 

 

South of Il-Pinnur tal-Wardija (Gozo) 

 

Phoenician  36° 01’.646 N           014° 11’.458 E 100 m 

 

Notice to Mariners No 04 of 2023 is to be amended accordingly. 

 

All the other information mentioned in Notice to Mariners No 04 of 2023 will remain valid. 

 

 

 

 

Chart affected:  BA 2537 
 


